File No. 13-1253

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT and RESOLUTION relative to establishment of Temporary
Preferential Parking District (TPPD) No. 181 for Solar Drive north of Runyon Canyon Park.

Recommendations for Council action:

1.

FIND that an adverse parking impact affecting fewer than six blocks exists, from which the residents
deserve immediate relief, in the residential area north of Runyon Canyon Park in Council District
Four.

ADOPT the accompanying RESOLUTION establishing TPPD No. 181 pursuant to Section 80.58.d
of the Los Angeles Municipal Code (LAMC) for the residential portions of Solar Drive between Astral
Drive and the dead end north of Astral Drive.

AUTHORIZE the use of NO PARKING ANYTIME; DISTRICT NO. 181 PERMITS EXEMPT
restriction throughout TPPD No. 181.

INSTRUCT the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) to initiate the necessary
procedures for the preparation and sale of parking permits to residents within TPPD No. 181, as
specified in Section 80.58 of the LAMC.

DIRECT the LADOT to install or remove NO PARKING ANYTIME; VEHICLES WITH DISTRICT NO.
181 PERMIT EXEMPTED signs within TPPD No. 181 after receiving and verifying signatures from
residents representing at least 67 percent of the dwelling units covering at least 50 percent of the
developed residential frontage of each block.

Fiscal Impact Statement: LADOT reports that revenue from the sale of Preferential Parking Permits will

cover the cost of implementation and administration of TPPD 181. The City will gain additional General
Fund revenue from the issuance of parking citations to violators of theTPPD's parking restrictions.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

SUMMARY

In a report dated September 11, 2013 (attached to the Council file), LADOT recommends that Council
approve the establishment of TPPD No. 181 for Solar Drive north of Runyon Canyon Park. The
Department has determined that vehicles parked on Solar Drive by users of Runyon Canyon Park have
inconvenienced residents by limiting access to their property for them and their guests. A map of the
proposed TPPD is attached to the Council file. The Council Office has expressed support for the TPPD.


http://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=13-1253

At its meeting held October 9, 2013, the Transportation Committee recommended that Council approve
actions necessary to establish TPPD No. 181, as recommended by LADOT.

Respectfully Submitted,

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
BONIN: YES
KORETZ: ABSENT
LABONGE: YES
PARKS: ABSENT

KREKORIAN: YES
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